
NEOkla Club Meeting  June 12, 2018 
 
Board members present were Jason Baney – RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Todd 
Swain – Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Jeff Maize, James Stowers, and 
George Walker.  The minutes of the May meeting and the treasurer’s report were 
approved as presented. 
 
Autocross Report – Jeff Maize: There were 55 entries on June 9 at Stroud.  
The next event is July 15 at Stroud. 
 
Road Rally – Garry Deaton:  NEOkla will hold an Average Joe Rally on July 29.  
The insurance rates will change for 2019 based on the type of rally being run. 
 
Road Racing – Neil Cox:  AVRG will hold a Double Regional Race and Time 
Trials on September 1-2 at Hallett.  We will run the race backwards (opposite our 
normal direction). 
 
Old Business:  
New Autocross t-shirts have been ordered in assorted sizes and colors.  The cost 
will be $15.00 per shirt. 
 
New Business:  
The July meeting will be on July 17 instead of July 10. 
 
Regional dues for Life Members were discussed.  George Walker moved that 
Life Members be exempt from Regional Dues.  James Stowers seconded.  
Motion carried. 
 
James Stowers suggested hosting an Autocross Divisional event in 2019 at 
Stroud or the Fairgrounds.  This will be be considered. 
 
Betty Martin 


